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Dear Parents and Guardians, FROM THE HEAD 
And just like that, the summer term comes to a close - and what a term it's been! I've loved seeing 
the school in full flow these past few weeks: sun-soaked, buzzing with energy, and packed with 
moments that capture the best of Cranleigh Prep life. 

Thank you to all who came to Prize-Giving, which was a lovely way to round off the year in a 
gorgeous-looking marquee. The 6th Form Leavers' Ball certainly made great use of it the following 
day as well! There was a huge amount of work done behind the scenes to create such a wonderful 
space and enable the event to run so seamlessly: my thanks to everyone involved, and at every level. 

So that everyone has heard some of the key messaging that day, please take note of a couple of 
things: 

• With the introduction of Pre-Prep, year groups will now have to be called by their National
Curriculum equivalent. So Form 1 becomes Year 3, Form 6 becomes Year 8, and so on.

• Staff summary: David Glen (Head of Geography), Amanda Bowen (Year 1), Darcey Williams
(Music Teacher), Robyn Gregson (Sports Coach), Jen Smillie (Pre-Prep TA) all begin in
September. Harry Thomas begins a year's sabbatical in South Africa and is replaced as
Assistant Director of Sport by Sian Broad. Pip Russell returns from maternity leave to the
science department, who also welcome Will Davies in January. I know they will all be made to feel
at home. Jeremy Reid steps into Head of Year 8 and he is replaced in Year 6 by Simon Weaver.

There's been much to enjoy just this week alone: from Loxwood knights showing Year 6 (!) how to 
handle a broadsword, to an incredible CPS Live! contemporary music session in the Vivian Cox 
Theatre on Thursday. This was an absolute joy and anyone who was there would have felt as lucky 
as I did to bear witness to the passion these guys have for music. "Cranleigh Cares" theme day 
brought kindness, thoughtfulness and outreach to the forefront - I was especially touched by the 
way pupils threw themselves into every activity with such generosity of spirit. Again, no easy event 
to set up and run properly and well done to the staff and children for making it such a success. 

Under the baking sun on Jubilee Pitch, our brilliant 1st XI girls won the ESCA Hardball Cup - a 
deserved reward for their determination, teamwork and sheer talent. Meanwhile, the Year 7 
production of Oliver Jr. raised the bar once again - magical, joyful and brilliantly done. 

I will write again before the start of term with some operational details, this will include a note on 
boys' uniform which will revert to regular dress so please keep an eye on those ties! But finally, thank 
you. It's been a fantastic year, and that's down to the people - the children, the staff, and you. Your 
support, warmth and good humour make a real difference. I wish you all a wonderful summer filled 
with rest, adventure and (with luck) some continued sunshine. 

With be.st wishes, 
AN� 
Will 



Prize Giving was a really wonderful afternoon. It was lovely to welcome our pupils, families and staff to 
celebrate the achievements from the last year. Featuring performances from our band and choir, it
was an afternoon full of emotional reflection at the end of the academic year. 

Thank you to our staff whose hard work made the day so special - Cranleigh Prep wouldn't be the 
same without you. Here are a few pictures! 
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CLICK HERE TO SEE THE 
HIGHLIGHTS

FROM THE LEAVERS BALL 

https://www.instagram.com/p/DLXZcmeojn2/

